
Memorandum 

To: Mayor Elinor Carbone, City Council &Water Pollution Control Authority 

 

CC: Carol Anderson 

 Vic Muschell 

 Ed Tousey 

 Paul Kundzins 

  

From: Ray Drew, DPW  

Date: 2/12/2020 
 

Re: Homestead Road/Kimball Lane Sewer Project 

 

1. Discussion by City Council herein acting as the Water Pollution Control Authority regarding the residents of 

Homestead Road and Kimball Lane petition request to rebid the Sanitary Sewer Improvements Project. 

 

2. Discussion by City Council herein acting as the Water Pollution Control Authority regarding the residents of 

Homestead Road and Kimball Lane request to consider the provisions for calculating the Benefit Assessment as 

outlined in Letter dated January 9, 2020. 

 

3. Vote by City Council herein acting as the Water Pollution Control Authority to authorize the re-bidding of the 

“Sanitary Sewer Improvement Project” as currently designed. 

 

4. Vote by City Council herein acting as the Water Pollution Control Authority to adopt the following guidelines 

for establishing the Benefit Assessment upon project completion. 

 

a. Benefit Assessment be based on a total of 34 lots (21 currently Developed, 1 currently undeveloped, 12 

potential lots). 

b. Repayment Installment plan of maximum of 20 years at 2% interest. 

c. The Capacity Reserve Fee (i.e. Connection Fee) be waived for the 21 currently developed lots 

 



City of Torrington 

 
 

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 140 Main Street • City Hall 
Raymond E. Drew., Public Works Director Torrington, CT 06790-5245 
Email:  ray_drew@torringtonct.org (860) 489-2232 • Fax: (860) 489-2550 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Mayor Elinor Carbone, City Council & Water Pollution Control Authority 
 
FROM:   Ray Drew, Public Works Director 
 
CC: Ed Tousey, WPCA 
   
DATE:     2/12/2020 
  
RE:     Homestead Road/Kimball Lane Sewer Project   
 
 
On September 30, 2019, the WPCA rejected the award of a contract for the installation of Sanitary 
Sewers on Homestead Road and Kimball Lane.  At that meeting it was suggested to the residents of this 
neighborhood to form a committee and meet with city staff to come up with solution to the sewage 
problem. 
 
On October 24th 2019, city staff was presented with a petition signed by the majority of the residents 
appointing Joan Altschuler, Rachel D’Ambrosio and Steven Roy as the committee to represent them. 
 
On December 5th 2019, the Resident Committee met with Mayor Carbone and city staff (Vic Muschell, 
Ray Drew, Ed Tousey) to discuss the process going forward.  The design of the project was discussed it 
was noted that redesigning the project would incur additional cost and raising the line would not result 
in savings in fact it may increase the cost since it would require that 4-5 homes install private pump 
stations and the cost of the pump stations would need to be included as part of the project.  The 
committee consensus was to leave the design as is.  Additional discussion took place regarding possible 
financing options, deferred assessments for potential buildout.  It was agreed that city staff would review 
the potential buildout of the neighborhood if water and sewer were installed. 
 
On Jan 8th 2020, the Resident Committee met with Mayor Carbone and city staff.  City Staff having 
reviewed the zoning and land use requirements it was determined that the potential buildout could 
support twelve (12) additional lots if several of the rather large lots were subdivided and developed for a 



total of 34 lots.  The financing of the Benefit Assessment was discussed.  A consensus was reached that 
for those homeowners who wished to entering into an installment plan staff would support twenty (20) 
year installment plan at 2% interest, with no prepayment penalty. 
 
On January 9, 2020, City received two letters from the residents committee. 
 

1. Requesting WPCA reconsider and rebid sewer project 
2. Requesting WPCA consider various provisions with regards to establishing the Benefit 

Assessment. 
 
On January 15,2020, committee present city with signed petition. 
 
On February 10,2020, City delivered memos to committee member Altschular for distribution to the 
residents indicating that the item will be placed on the City Council/WPCA Agenda for February 18, 
2020. 
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